
 
 
    
     

             

 2730 Highway 3 | Oldcastle, ON | N0R 1L0 
Direct: 519-737-9811 | Fax:  519-737-9755 
 

September 15, 2020 
 
Ms. Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor, 2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4P 1E4 
 
Re:  Essex Powerlines November 1, 2020 Rates (EB-2019-0034) 
 
Dear Ms. Long, 
 
On April 22nd, 2020, Essex Powerlines Corporation (“EPLC”) elected to postpone 
implementation of its May 1, 2020 rates in light of the COVID-19 emergency.  By way of this 
submission, EPLC is seeking Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) approval to implement the rates 
that were approved under EB-2019-0034 effective November 1, 2020 along with the creation of 
a Foregone Revenue Rate Rider which is further detailed in the OEB prescribed model that 
accompanies this correspondence. 
 
EPLC is requesting approval to implement a Forgone Revenue Rate Rider for all rate classes to 
be collected over the six-month period of November 1, 2020 to April 30, 2021.  EPLC is also 
requesting approval to apply a one-time payment to all applicable microFIT customers that did 
not receive the reduced monthly service charge during the six-month period of May 1, 2020 to 
October 31, 2020. 
 
To remain consistent with the disposition periods approved in the Decision and Rate Order 
dated April 16, 2020, EPLC is also respectfully requesting that the Rate Rider for the Disposition 
of Lost Revenue Adjustment Mechanism Variance Account be collected over the twelve month 
period of November 1, 2020 to October 31, 2021 and the Rate Rider for the Disposition of 
Accounts 1584 & 1586 be collected over the twenty-four month period of November 1, 2020 to 
October 31, 2022 (changes to the effective dates are reflected in the Tariff of Rates and 
Charges included with this submission). 
 
If you require any further information or have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
Joe Barile 
General Manager 
Essex Powerlines Corporation 
 
cc. Kristopher Taylor, Director of Corporate Strategy, Essex Power Corporation 

Grace Flood, Manager of Accounting, Essex Powerlines Corporation 
 Jennifer House, Regulatory Accounting Analyst, Essex Powerlines Corporation 


